

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor Toronto Ontario M4P 1E4

Attn: Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca

RE: Board File Number EB-2016-0238 - August 17, 2016 Letter of Direction

Dear Ms. Walli,

Thank you for your Letter of Direction regarding CAP Power LP's Application for an Electricity Retailer License. Our responses to each direction follow:

- 1. CAP Power LP does not have a website and is therefore unable to post the English version of the Notice of Application and Written Hearing.
- 2. CAP Power LP is unable to post the French version of the Notice of Application and Written Hearing per response 1. above.
- 3. Copies of the application and evidence, and any amendments are available for public review at CAP Power LP's office as of August 18, 2016.
- 4. See 1. and 2. above.

5. Copies of the application and evidence, and any amendments thereto, will be provided to anyone requesting the material.

Sincerely,

Derek White

Centurion Property Associates Inc.

E: dwhite@cpliving.com

C: 647-339-9594

cc: Irina Kuznetsova (Irina.Kuznetsova@ontarioenergyboard.ca)

Greg Romundt (gromundt@centurionreit.com)

Robert Orr (rorr@centurionreit.com)